
Hart County Board of Commissioners

February 3, 2009

Called Meeting

5:30 p.m.

The Hart County Board of Commissioners met February 3, 2009 at 5:30 p.m. at the Hart County Administrative & Emergency Services Center. 

Chairman Daniel Reyen presided with Commissioners R C Oglesby, Brandon Johnson, Ken Brown and Joey Dorsey in attendance. 

Chairman Reyen called the meeting to order. 

1. FY09 Mid Year Budget Cuts

County Administrator Jon Caime explained that the primary reason we need to look at cutting spending mid year is due to a 20% shortfall in LOST sales tax revenues which could equate to a $500,000 drop in revenues.  With unemployment at 12% in Hart County, the County needs to set an example of spending cuts.  

CA Caime presented some options for spending cuts which included 4 unpaid holidays for all full time employees with the exception of the Constitutional Officers which includes the BOC.  The 4 unpaid holidays would equate to a 1.54% reduction in pay.

Chairman Reyen moved to reduce the Board of Commissioners pay by 20%. Motion failed due to a lack of a second. 

Commissioner Johnson moved to reduce the BOC’s compensation for the remainder of the fiscal year by 1.54%. Commissioner Oglesby provided a second to the motion. 

Commissioner Johnson moved that the four remaining holidays in the fiscal year for county employees as non-paid holidays. Commissioner Dorsey provided a second to the motion. 

County Administrator Caime volunteered to give up the equivalent of six days compensation. 

Clerk of Superior Court Frankie Gray and Tax Commissioner Burl Pierce agreed to reduce their compensation equivalent of four days. 

Commissioner Dorsey requested that the motion be revisited later in the fiscal year if revenues pick up in order to provide payment for the lost pay. 

With no further comment, Chairman Reyen called for the vote. The motion carried 5-0. 

· P.T.O. time for the Public Safety Employees 
CA Caime explained that approximately $35,000 in spending could be moved to a subsequent fiscal year by banking the paid PTO pay.  He stated that this will not save money and will actually cost more in the future however it could postpone spending in the current fiscal year.

Commissioner Dorsey pointed out that lack of paying for PTO time could result in more cost for overtime and suggested we postpone action on this item until we can evaluate the impact of banking the P.T.O. time. 

Commissioner Oglesby moved to bank the P.T.O. time that is currently on the books. Motion died from a lack of a second. 

· DFACs Transportation Van 

CA Caime explained that the DFACs van services are now being provided by the County’s transit system and that due to the State’s financial problems the State Agencies are now holding on to all surplus equipment so there will not be a good used van available right now. 

Commissioner Johnson moved to remove $2,500 budgeted for the DFACs transportation van. Commissioner Brown provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 
· Non-core Functions 

CA Caime explained that the County employees will be sacrificing through reduced pay and this sacrifice should be shared among the other agencies that receive support from the BOC.  He explained that the BOC needs to evaluate what are core functions and what are non-core functions.  He recommended a cut of 10% for all non-core functions as well as a cut of 10% in the core temporary and part time help.

Commissioner Brown moved to reduce the non-core function, temp and part time employees budget by 10%. The BOC agreed to include the Ag Services as a non-core function.  Commissioner Oglesby provided a second to the motion. 
The county will petition the State of Georgia for a reprieve for the Library for the requirement that the county maintain the “maintenance of effort agreement”. 

Cherrie Reeves spoke on behalf of the NE GA Animal Shelter; Nancy Clark spoke on behalf of the Library. 

The BOC agreed to restore the funding if the economic situation improves during the fiscal year and the money is available.
Chairman Reyen called for the vote to reduce the non-core function departments, temp and part time employee’s budget by 10%. The motion carried 5-0. 

Commissioner Dorsey reported that the legislators are discussing the Homeowner Tax Relief funds and there is a possibility that the state will cut funding the program, which will result in an additional tax bill to property owners and an additional cost to the County. 
· Animal Shelter Construction 
Commissioner Oglesby moved to remove the animal shelter construction from the table for discussion. Commissioner Brown provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

Commissioner Oglesby moved to remove the animal shelter constructions funds from the budget, seek an extension for the $20,000 grant funds. If the economy turns around funds may be reinstated. Commissioner Dorsey provided a second to the motion. Motion carried 5-0. 
· MEGA Ramp 

Commissioner Dorsey commented that the MEGA Ramp M&O budget would not be needed this fiscal year.  CA Caime pointed out the County has signed agreements to contribute $15,000 per year to the MEGA ramp M&O but that during the budget adoption it was recognized that the MEGA ramp would not be completed until some time into FY09.  Therefore the BOC only budgeted $7,500 and PW Director Caime agreed that the MEGA would most likely not be ready for operation this fiscal year.  If the MEGA ramp was completed however the BOC would need to reinstate M&O funding.  He also pointed out that the MEGA ramp is the type of project that will help to cure some our financial problems by increasing sales tax revenues.

Commissioner Dorsey then moved to remove $7,500 for the MEGA ramp M&O. Commissioner Johnson provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

· 457 Retirement Match 

Commissioner Johnson moved to discontinue the 3% county match for county employees that are enrolled in the 457 retirement plan. Commissioner Dorsey provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 

· Ball field Netting 

Rec Director Lawanda Curry reported that the netting for the ball field will cost $5,500. 

Commissioner Oglesby moved to approve the purchase of the ball field netting from SPLOST funds. Commissioner Dorsey provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 3-2 (Chairman Reyen and Commissioner Brown opposed). 
2. Court Costs

Chairman Reyen explained that the increase in court costs is an unfunded mandate by the State of Georgia. 
The BOC agreed to pay as you go for the court costs and continue working with surrounding counties. 

Commissioner Oglesby moved to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner Brown provided a second to the motion. The motion carried 5-0. 
---------------------------------------------------
------------------------------------------------------
Daniel Reyen, Chairman


Lawana Kahn, County Clerk
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